
Hi everyone and Happy December and Holiday Season. Hope all is well with everyone as 
we prepare for Christmas.  We-meaning Dist. 1-at the encouragement of Commander Jerry, 
are planning a Christmas party at Hot Springs VA on the 14th. Karol and some of us here are 
fixing sloppy joes, cheesy potatoes, red and green salads and, of course, cookies.  We'll 
play Bingo and have fun prizes for all. Again, this is just a party from our Dist. to them so all 
are welcome, weather permitting, of course  Should be fun! Trust you all made 
Veteran's Day special in your communities. No matter how large or small, it's always such a 
joy to honor our Veteran's , those gone and those with us and those still serving. Mid-year is 
coming Jan. 17,18,19, I believe. At this time, I am planning on going,  It's in Norfolk, which is 
a trip!! but always good to meet others , share ideas, maybe solve issues, etc. We, here in 
Chadron,mostly our Auxiliary, have been working on poppies, so I will bring the orders for 
Cody and Ainsworth.,  If any of you know of someone interested in making 
poppies,our Veteran here had to stop. They aren't hard, just takes time. Best wishes to all 
and Merry Christmas!!!!   Vicki K., Dist. 1 Pres. 


